
Minutes
Nanaimo Flying Club General Meeting

      19 May 2013

The meeting was called to order at 0940 by Don Crocker.  21 Members were present.   
1.     Minutes of Last Meeting 
Moved by Doug Wakefield: that the Minutes of the 21 April 2013 meeting be accepted. 
    Seconded by Ken Griffith.                                                                                                   Carried   
2.    Executive Meeting Report  (and subsequent discussion)
a. Cheque-Signing Authority  As discussed at a previous meeting, the Executive wants to clarify the cheque-signing situation.  There are currently a number of Members who have signing authority due to their previous Executive positions, and a number of current Executive members who do not have signing authority.  The Executive believes that the four officers should be the only Club members with cheque-signing authority.

This issue gave rise to a lengthy discussion with a variety of motions, amendments, and withdrawals.  The following motion was finally agreed for consideration:


Moved by Ken Griffith: that the Club’s signing authorities be the President (Don Crocker), Vice-President (Andrea Trepanier), Secretary (Doug Wakefield), and Treasurer (George Irbe).  (Incumbents are shown in brackets.), and that all cheques must be signed by the Treasurer and one of the other three officers.  Seconded by Ron Whyte.

12 votes for and 9 against.






         Carried

Related to this, it was discovered that changing signing authorities with our current financial 

institution, a credit union, is a very complicated and lengthy process.  Don Crocker will investigate changing to a bank, taking into account the costs of switching, doing business, and interest rates on deposits, and present the results at a future meeting.
b. Aircraft Purchase.  There has been some discussion among Members as to the actual amount of the down-payment for the aircraft purchase:  the proposal said $16,720, and the final figure was $16,780.  Andrea explained that the Seller (Darrle Schlitz) requested two cheques, and that the tax on the smaller cheque was slightly larger than forecast due to a change in provincial law.

Moved by Andrea Trepanier: that the Club provide two cheques ($7,280 to D. G. Schlitz Construction), and $9,500 (to Darrle Schlitz), totaling $16,780 as down payment on the purchase of the Club plane.  Seconded by Ron Whyte.

      17 votes for, 0 against, 5 abstentions





          Carried
Moved by Andrea Trepanier: that she be reimbursed the $110 fee she paid to Transport Canada for registration of the aircraft; and that the invoice for $2300 for insurance coverage on the plane be paid to Western Financial Group.  Seconded by Garth Siewert.           Carried

Some members wondered if the $1 million liability insurance coverage is enough.  Don Crocker undertook to obtain quotes for $2 million and $3 million liability coverage.
Other items discussed by the Executive will be reported under the appropriate Agenda items  below.
3.
Financial
a. March Treasurer’s Report
Net income (loss)  $897.27

Net income (loss) for 2013  $30,724.73     
Secretarial Note – due to a Secretarial screw-up the March figures were not provided at the meeting.            
b. April Treasurer’s Report 
Net income (loss)   ($15,185.69)                   

Net income (loss) for 2013    $15,539.04

Moved by Ken Griffith: that the April 2013 financial report be accepted.  

Seconded by Murray Welte.                                                                                          Carried 

George Irbe requested that the Aircraft Committee look after the details of the airplane costs, and that they provide summaries to him.  The President will discuss this with George and the Committee.
4.    Committee Reports
a. Building – Darrle Schlitz  (absent) - Nil
b. Parking – Andrea Trepanier - Nil
c.  Social –  Barbara Riddy
The Club’s fly-in breakfast on 1 June will not have events such as flour bombing, radio-controlled aircraft, etc.  The Executive considered this at a special meeting on 4 May, and reached this conclusion due to liability concerns, the fact that inviting the public would require Airport and Transport Canada involvement, and the lack to time remaining to organize the event.
The breakfast on 1 June will be extended by a few hours to accommodate expected fly-ins from the Victoria Flying Club, which is conducting a fly-out.

Barbara Riddy has resigned as Social Director/Events Coordinator.  A Volunteer is required to replace her.  Contact Don Crocker.  Barbara will continue as a member of the Lease Committee.
d.  Membership – Autumn Umanetz  (absent)
Moved by Al Brust: that a membership application from Levi Kandall be approved subject to receipt of dues.  Seconded by Lynda Brown.                                                                 Carried 
Moved by Lynda Brown: that a membership application from Gordon Henderson be approved.  Seconded by Murray Welte.                                                                          Carried 
e. Av-Gass  
Grant Corriveau has volunteered to act as editor.
f. Fuel – Glen From (absent)
 A fuel dump of 34,572 litres was received on 18 May.  The Treasurer will determine the need (if any) for a fuel price increase and present it to the Executive for a decision.
5.        Announcements and Coming Events
a. Don Crocker has received two quotes for crack sealing on our ramp.  Action to be determined after review of the quotes.
b. 205 Air Cadet Squadron will have a ceremonial review at the NFC on 26 May.
NOTE: the Club ramp and possibly taxiway Alpha will be closed on 26 May for the Review and possibly on 25 May for rehearsals. There will be no access to the fuel pumps at these times. Plan accordingly.
c. Nanaimo airport has replaced the LWIS with an ATIS on 128.425.  The ATIS will operate when the FSS is open and revert to an LWIS when the FSS is closed.
d. 16 June meeting – Appreciation awards to long-serving NFC Members.

e. 16 June meeting – guest speaker: Corporal Gregg Calibaba of the RCMP South Island Highway Patrol will give talk on the RCMP Police Dog Services
f. 30 July – use of NFC ramp by Snowbirds.


Local Fly-ins and Events


25 – 26 May.  Quesnel Airport Appreciation Days BBQ and pancake breakfast.

30 May Vancouver ACC meeting on YVR/YYJ Class C airspace 1900-2100.  See poster for information on how to attend on-line.


1 June – NFC Brunch 

2 June - Kamloops Fly-in   www.kamloopsflyingclub.com/
22 June – Langley Fly-in  http://www.langleyaeroclub.ca/
23 June – Alberni Airport Open House/Fly-in 1000 to 1600  alberniflyingclub@telus.net

13 July – Parksville Qualicum Fly-in


21 July – Texada Fly-in


17 August – Penticton Fly-in and pig roast

17 August - Comox Air Show.  (Snowbirds, Skyhawks, CF-18 demo…)     http://comoxairshow.ca/   (To be confirmed).

Major Air Shows and Fly-ins


COPA Convention and Fly-in


Dawson Creek, BC 21-23 June


http://www.copa2013cydq.com/

Arlington Fly-in


Arlington, WA.  11-13 July


http://www.arlingtonflyin.org/

EAA Airventure


Oshkosh, WI.  29 July – 4 August 


http://www.airventure.org/

Abbotsford Air Show


Abbotsford, BC. 9-11 August


http://www.abbotsfordairshow.com/

AOPA Aviation Summit


Fort Worth, Texas.  10-12 October.

 http://www.aopa.org/summit/
6. Old Business
a.   COPA Flight 91.    

COPA members will know, or know of, Mary Swain, wife of long-time COPA personality Terry Swain.  Mary died recently, and a memorial service will be held on 2 June at Delta Airpark.  See notice board for more information.

b.   NFC Federal Incorporation.   
Deferred until June meeting.
e.   Survey of Club Property
The survey has been completed.  For some reason the Airport has had the whole airport re-surveyed.  The Club has requested a copy.  The airport says it has not yet received this latest survey from the surveyor.
f.  Lease Negotiations.  A negotiating committee consisting of Don Crocker, Ken Griffith, Barbara Riddy, Andrea Trepanier and Darrle Schlitz is reviewing the proposed lease received from DTZ Barnicke.  Don has met with our Lawyer (Hobbs) and received some suggestions regarding long-term issues and negotiating points.
7. New Business   
a. Clean-up Around Aircraft
Don reminded owners of tied-down aircraft to keep the grass around their aircraft cut.  A mower is available in front of the Clubhouse.

b. Yahoo Group Use Policy
Deferred until the next meeting.
c. Purchase of Two New Picnic Tables
Moved by Brian Zetts: that the Club purchase two new picnic tables at a cost not to exceed $100 each.  Seconded by Ken Griffith.                                                                        Carried
d. Timers for Electric Heaters in Meeting Room
The heaters have sometimes been left on after a meeting, thus wasting expensive energy.  Murray Welte and Dan Fischer will investigate the cost of acquiring and installing timers for the heaters.
e. Beer Machine

At the request of George Irbe the beer machine has been disconnected due to concerns about legality and liability.  Moved by Barbara Riddy: that the Club investigate what would be required to obtain a liquor licence for the machine.  Seconded by Murray Welte.  Carried

Don Crocker undertook to make enquiries.

8.
Next Meeting Date
 16 June 2013
 Executive Meeting 0830.  General Meeting 0930  
9.       Adjournment   Moved by Murray Welte: that the meeting be adjourned. 
           Seconded by Al Brust.                   





                      Carried                                                                                 

The meeting was adjourned at 1130.  
Doug Wakefield
Secretary 
Thanks to all those responsible for providing an excellent brunch.
Thanks to Wolfgang Carolsfeld for an informative talk on CASARA.
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